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Case No. PAC-E-20-06
Order No. 34701

Contact: Adam Rush
Office: (208) 334-0339
adam.rush@puc.idaho. gov

Telephonic hearing will be July 7 on asset transfer agreement between Rocky Mountain Power
and Idaho Falls

BOISE (June 29,2020) - The Idaho Public Utilities Commission is hosting a telephonic hearing
on July 7 to take public comment on an asset transfer agreement between the City of Idaho Falls
and Rocky Mountain Power.

Under the proposed agreement, Idaho Falls would buy electric facilities from Rocky Mountain
Power that the city needs to provide electric service to ten customers. Idaho Falls would also
compensate Rocky Mountain Power for the lost revenue from the customers. Under a service
allocation agreement, just compensation for lost revenues is the "amount equal to 167 percent of
the total of the respective customers' electric bills from the prior twelve-month period."

The telephonic hearing will be held Tuesday, July 7, at2:30 p.m. MDT. To participate, call l-
888-862-6557 shortly before the designated time, and enter the confirmation code 49789362
when prompted.

Those wishing to submit written comments on the asset transfer agreement must do so by Aug. 3,
2020. Commenti must explain why a person supports or opposes the agreement.

Written comments must be sent to the following parties, preferably by e-mail:

For Rocky Mountain Power:

Ted Weston
Emily Wegener
1407 W. North Temple, Suite 330
Salt Lake city, utah 84116

By e-mail:
ted. we ston(d.p ac i fi corp. c om
em i ly. we gener(dpaci fi corp. com



Data Request Response Center
PacifiCorp
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000
Portland, OR97232

By e-mail:
datareq uest(a)pac i fi corp. c om

For City of Idaho Falls:

Bear Prairie
Idaho Falls City Power
140 S. Capital Ave.
P.O. Box 50220
Idaho Falls, ID 83405

Comments must also be sent to the Idaho Public Utilities Commission at:

Commission Secretary
Idaho Public Utilities Commission
P.O. Box 83720
Boise, D 83720-0074

By e-mail:
secretary@puc. idaho. gov

Steet address for express mail:
11331 W. Chinden Blvd.
Building 8, Suite 20lA
Boise,ID 83714

Comments should reference Case No. PAC-E-20-06. They also can be submitted to the
commission by visiting www.puc.idaho.gov and clicking on the "Case Comment Form" under
"Consumers" and completing the comment form using Case No. PAC-E-20-06.


